
 

 

C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President:Tom Neckvatal 
 Vice President:Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Rod Smith 
 Treasurer: Garron Riechers 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarian: Gail Hagenbach 
 Video/Technical: Dennis Johnson 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: 
Gun & Knife:  
Christmas Tree: 
Picnic: 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Beads of Courage: Paul Kennedy 

 For Club Info or directions visit 
the website: Or call Jon Reiver 
 931-267-2575 or Les Black: 931-
788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help  
anyone, any skill level, just call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last Thursday 
of each month  No Meeting in 
December) 
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 2125 Miller Ave,Crossville, 
TN Includes a demonstration-
07/29/2021 
( Hands on Training: Les Black’s 
Shop 1432 War Eagle DR, Tansi TN).  
2nd Saturday each month 9 AM to 11 
AM CT  (Training for all skill levels) 

Next workshop November 13, 2021 
 

  November Schedule: 
   Demonstration:Jake Niedling 
 
  . 
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Monthly Demonstration: Ken Warrick-John C Campbell 

Experience 

 

Mystery Box Winner was, John Lucas 

Winning a bowl made

The Challenge of the Month for this  

month was turning something 

embellished. We had    several entries 

and the winner was Tom Neckvatal. 

Well done! 

The challenge for next month is  make 

2 of something exactly alike. 

 

We had 1 guest and 23 members 

present. 

 .  

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

Treasurers report: Our balance is: $4072.80 

     Dan Sauer will be coordinating the sale of Christmas ornaments this year. We will have a tree at 1st 

National Bank on Main Street, setup on November30, 8 am,sales November 30-December 30. 

At.Dogwood Exchange on 1st Street, Sales November 2-December 30, Tuesday through Friday 10 am- 4 

pm, Saturday 10 am-1 pm. And a small tree at the Village Square in Fairfield Glade, setup on Monday 

Dec 6, 1 PM.. We need volunteers the man the tree in Fairfield Glade for one day each, Tuesday through 

Friday, December 7 through 23, 8 am- noon.. 

   We encourage all members to visit the website: www.cumberlandwoodturners.com   

 A complete list of club officers and coordinators for events can be found at the sidebar on page one.  

   Reminder that every Tuesday at 8:30 AM, Starting November 2, we will meet at The Donut Café at 64 

S. Main Street (just down from the Palace Theater) We have had a good turn out so far. All are welcome. 

     Reminder that Housekeeping at the church is important. It is nice to have such a facility. Also, 

contributions to the church are appreciated. 

   Remember to keep in mind that the election of officers is coming up at the November meeting.. 

The November meeting will be November 18, 2021, due to Thanksgiving. 

       The club has received requests for items to be made. These requests will be sent out via E-Mail. 

Anyone interested can reply. 

      No old business was discussed. 

It was voted on that we move the meetings back to Les Black’s shop. The measure passed and we will 

meet there starting in January. 

Gail Hagenbach talked about the library and wanted input as to what the membership would like to see. 

There will be a survey on the November ballot for information as to what everyone would like to see. 

Annual dues are accepted for next year, 2022. Dues are still $30 for individual and $45 for a family 

membership. 

    We are having a new club brochure printed. The prototype was passed around and the response was 

very positive. 

NOMINATION OF OFFICEERS FOR 2022 ARE AS FOLLOWS: 

President: Jon Reiver and Tom Neckvatal 

Vice President: Larry Lewis and Ken Warrick 

Secretary: Rod Smith 

Treasurer: Garron Riechers 

We will have printed ballots at the November meeting for the officers and the survey. 

 

 

Safety Note 

Tim Audette filled in for Larry and talked about wearing proper clothing while turning. Also, 

Listen to the wood. If you hear the sound change, stop and look at the piece. It may have a crack. 

 

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips. 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 



 

 

 

    

 

Demo on John C, Campbell 

Ken Warrick gave a wonderful demo his scholarship class to John C. Campbell. He talked about the grounds there, 

including a map of the area. Also, the buildings, meals, boarding rooms (The Mill), the coffee room where 

instructors, students, and lots of camaraderie. The food was wonderful with lots of variety. He showed pictures of 

the turning room  and lots of wood available. The subject of the class was mainly tool technique. Thank You Ken. 

           



 

 

2021  Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Steve Sullentrup 

Carving and Embellishing 

  

February John Lucas   

March  Wes Livingston 
 

April Rod Smith, Segmented 

Turning Video 

 

May Larry Lewis   

June  Ken Warrick, How to do a 

Demo 

 

July Ken Walker, Turning a Pen  

August  Ken Warrick 
 

September  John Lucas 
 

October Ken Warrick  

November Jake Neidling   

January  2022 Steve Sullentrup 
 

 



 

 

              

     

     

       

SHOW AND TELL 
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